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   MOUNTAIN VIEW TEACHERS' ASSOCIATION

PRESIDENT’S REPORT – SEPTEMBER 2014
1. Phones! Phones! Phones! I called to set up the service we discussed at our March executive meeting. It appears that the service rep gave me incorrect information and I can only have the virtual call forwarding if I have a landline as well. So that would increase the monthly costs by about $30 so we will keep the current set up. I will continue to use my personal cell phone for long distance calls. 
2. I attended the president’s training session on August 25 and 26 in Winnipeg with Chance.  I came home with a long TO DO list. The two keynote speakers (Tony Marques and Alex Himelfarb – google these guys – they have all kinds of experience)  focused on what is happening in the labour and union scene in Canada today. For example, Merit Contractors, a group of Canadian contractors such as Maple Leaf Construction, has had numerous meetings with Mr. Harper and Ms. Raitt and they do not hire unionized workers. There are definitely numerous anti-union happenings which, in the view of many others including me, undermines the middle class.  Life as we in the middle class know it is changing. Paul Olson is exploring with the Provincial Executive to determine if their mandate is larger than public schools and teacher support; does it extend into social justice unionism? As teachers we have a respected, informed voice and we could make a difference. A reminder that Norm Gould, MTS vice president will be speaking at our Council meeting on Thursday October 16. Norm raised the question of how do we engage our members in the “fight” as over half of them are new and haven’t experienced the contempt towards teachers of the 1980s and 1900s. The response was that we are in this for the long game and need to use a variety of tools to educate, engage and sometimes even challenge our members and the general public – yes – even at dinner parties when harmful statements are made. 
3. I attended the new teacher orientation session and gave an enthusiastic introduction to MVTA. I invited people to share their personal emails with me and surprisingly only 5 of the 19 people who signed indicated that they were new to teaching. So we have hired an experienced bunch this year.

4. A few projects that I am monitoring

a. Extra curricular leave, particularly as it applies to EF Tours and international travel 

b. General vs limited teacher contracts

c. Air quality in one school

5. At our fall retreat, we were hoping to have Ayla Gray speak to us. I heard her speak at a Rotary event about her fundraising efforts to bring the children of the Filipino workers at the Russell Inn to Canada to be reunited with their parents. Her mother is Rheanna Gray who oversees our retreat planning and ensures that we have a wonderful experience at the Russell Inn. Ayla is an amazing young woman and has won several awards for her work, including a Young Humanitarian Award from MTS at their annual award ceremony. For those of us lucky enough to be delegates at the MTS AGM, the Young Humanitarian Award Night is now the opening event of all the AGM activities. Unfortunately, she is unable to speak with us as she is away that weekend practicing with the Westman Choir.  We have spoken previously about making a donation if she speaks to us so we can discuss where we want to go with that.
6. We need to set a date for the Trustee Election forum in early October. Cam Bennet has agreed to assist us with livestreaming the event. Yvonne Lillie has agreed to be our moderator. 
Kathy Bellemare

Pres. MVTA

